O Sudbiiis

Location: Tom Davies Square
Commencement: 6:20 PM
Minutes Adjournment: 7:47 PM

For the Community Services Committee Meeting held
Monday, June 17, 2013

Committee Room C-11

COUNCILLOR RON DUPUIS, IN THE CHAIR

Present

Councillors Cimino; Berthiaume; Caldarelli; Kett; Landry-Altmann

City Officials

Catherine Matheson, General Manager of Community Development; Tim Beadman, Chief of Emergency
Services; Aaron Archibald, Deputy Chief of EMS Operations; Director of Housing Services; Ron Henderson,
Director of Citizen Services; Tyler Campbell, Manager of Children Services; Lisa Miller, Deputy City Clerk;

Franca Bortolussi, Council Assistant

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF

None declared.

Presentations

1. Report dated June 5, 2013 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding
Changes to Child Care Funding and Junior Citizens Daycare.

Ron Henderson, Director of Citizen Services, Tyler Campbell, Manager of Children Service and
Noreen McChesney, on behalf of Lois Mahon, Chair of Best Start Integration and Planning
Network, provided an electronic presentation regarding Changes to Child Care Funding and
Junior Citizens Daycare.

Councillor Berthiaume moved that the portion of this report dealing with the Junior Citizens
Daycare be deferred for a period of three months for additional information.
DEFEATED



Rules of Procedure

By two-thirds majority, the Committee agreed to hear from a delegation in attendance.
Anna Barsanti

Anna Barsanti explained her experience with Junior Citizens Daycare and emphasized its
importance to the children and parents of the community.

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2013-29 Caldarelli/Landry-Altmann: WHEREAS the Ministry of Education has changed the
provincial funding formula for child care which will produce a projected local municipal shortfall
of $1,079,804 for 2013;

AND WHEREAS staff have consulted the child care community and reviewed options for policy
changes to mitigate the impact;

AND WHEREAS the province has provided the municipality $6,676,180 in mitigation funding to
assist with the transition of the system over the next 5 years;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City Greater Sudbury authorize the policy changes
outlined in the report dated June 5, 2013 from the General Manager of Community
Development and authorize a system review of which Junior Citizens Daycare Centre (JCDC)
will form part of a report back to the Community Services Committee in 8 to 12 months with
respect to the future potential $4.6 million loss to the local municipal child care system;

AND THAT mitigation funding be used to ensure children or families be grandparented out of
the system over the next 2.5 years while the policy changes are implemented.
CARRIED

2. Tim Beadman, Chief of Emergency Services, provided an introduction and Aaron Archibald,
Deputy Chief of EMS Operations, provided an electronic presentation entitled ‘Paramedical
Services Update’.

3. Report dated June 4, 2013 from the Chief of Emergency Services regarding Emergency
Services Department 2014 Capital Budget.

Tim Beadman, Chief of Emergency Services, provided an electronic presentation entitled
‘Emergency Services Department 2014 — 2018 Capital Budget'.

The following recommendation was presented:
CS2013-30 Berthiaume/Caldarelli: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury accept the report dated
June 4, 2013 from the Chief of Emergency Services regarding the Draft 2014 Capital Budget

and 2015 to 2018 Capital Forecast.
CARRIED

Managers' Reports



R-1. Report dated June 4, 2013 from the Chief of Emergency Services regarding Standardization of
Ambulance Fleet.

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2013-31 Berthiaume/Caldarelli: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury authorize the City’s
Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Division to maintain a standardized ambulance fleet
through purchases with Demers Ambulance of Beloeil, Quebec for the next five (5) years. In
the event there is a special requirement for a non-standard ambulance or where provincial
certification standards change or emerging technological advancements present themselves, a
public tender may be issued by the City.

CARRIED

R-2. Report dated May 30, 2013 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding
Jean Tellier Community Trail Naming Request.

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2013-32 Cimino/Caldarelli: WHEREAS By-law 2012-256 identifies the process of naming
and re-naming municipal buildings, properties and parks and elements of buildings and parks;

AND WHEREAS the Coniston Community Action Network (CAN) has submitted a formal
request to officially name a two kilometer trail built in Coniston in honour of long-standing
community volunteer Jean Tellier;

AND WHEREAS Jean Tellier contributed significantly to bring the trail to fruition;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater Sudbury authorize staff to work with
the Coniston CAN to follow the required steps according to By-law 2012-256, including a

community consultation process.
CARRIED

R-3. Report dated May 23, 2013 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding
Local Rules Under the Housing Services Act (HSA).

The following recommendation was presented:

CS2013-33 Cimino/Caldarelli: WHEREAS the Housing Services Act (HSA) replaced the Social
Housing Reform Act (SHRA) as the key piece of legislation governing social housing;

AND WHEREAS the HSA requires that Service Managers review any local rules adopted
under the SHRA with a view of making them consistent with the HSA requirements;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approve the revised HSA
compatible local rules as outlined in the report dated May 23, 2013 from the General Manager

of Community Development regarding Local Rules under the Housing Service Act (HSA).
CARRIED

Addendum
Nil



Civic Petitions
Nil

Question Period and Announcements
Nil

Notices of Motion
Nil

Adjournment

Caldarelli/Berthiaume: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 7:47 p.m.
CARRIED

Ron Dupuis, Chair

Lisa Miller, Deputy City Clerk



